
 

 

February 18, 2025  
 
Ms. Mary Ellen Harper 
Levy County Manager 
310 School Street 
Bronson, FL 32621 
E. Harper-mary-ellen@levycounty.org (via email only) 
 
Dear Ms. Harper, 
 
I am reaching out on behalf of the North Central Florida Homeless Continuum of Care (CoC). As the 
State and Federally designated Lead Agency for Levy County, we are committed to fostering 
collaboration among stakeholders to effectively prevent and reduce homelessness in our community.  
 
The CoC Board (Leadership Council) plays a pivotal role in guiding these efforts, comprising 
representatives from various sectors, including city and county governments, nonprofit organizations, 
faith-based groups, businesses, public housing agencies, educational institutions, and more. Each member 
brings invaluable insights and expertise that guide our community’s strategy and actions. 
 
In accordance with Section 3(a)(i)(2) of the local CoC Charter, the Levy County Board of County 
Commissioners, or its designee, may appoint one member to serve on the CoC Leadership Council. We 
kindly request that the county commission appoint a representative to fill this seat at their earliest 
convenience. 
 
The CoC Leadership Council currently holds a regular meeting on the first Thursday of each month at 
3:30pm via Microsoft Teams. 
 
Should you require additional information about the responsibilities and commitments associated with 
serving on the CoC Leadership Council, or if you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me directly.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to the continued partnership and 
collaboration with Levy County in our shared mission to improve the quality of life for all residents.  
  
Sincerely,   
  
 
  
Jacob Torner  
Vice President of Programs  
E. jacob.torner@taskforcefl.org  
 
 
CC:  
Desiree Mills, Madam Chair, Levy County Commissioner 


